The November 2006 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 11/1/06. The meeting commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call showed that Favire, George, Fisher & Beckerman were present. Also in attendance were many concerned residents and Mayor Bill Warner. 


The October 2006 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. 

A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Favire, 2nd by George, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Beckerman 2nd by Fisher, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.10/04/06

$  901.95

$ 87551.73
$9186.50

Deposits


$ 2970.82

$   839.72
$    .00

Withdrawals

$ 2831.09

$  2156.58
$3189.00

Interest

     $
    

$   369.88
$__29.77    

Bal.11/01/06

$ 1041.68
     $ 86604.75  
$6027.27





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 10/04/06

$14640.64

$943.11

$34.08

Deposits


$     .00

$   .00

$ 3.00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Interest


$   62.04 
$  4.00

$  .00
Bal.11/01/06

$14702.68

$947.11

$37.08

SEWER FUND

Bal. 10/4/06


$ 58443.53

Penn Vest interest

$  9713.43 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$ 

Deposits



$  4000.00

Interest



$    28.91
Bal 11/1/06


$ 52759.01

CORRESPONDENCE:


George received a letter from Borton Lawson regarding the Emergency Action Plan with a proposal. Also received another proposal from KU Resources.  These things will need to be done in the next couple of weeks.  There is also an offer for some free consulting help to be able to write on our own.  I think we might do that unless there is opposition to this.   We need to make sure that the proposal is according to DEP specs.

We received a letter from the State Assoc of Boroughs regarding a breakfast meeting to be held at the Perkins Rest. in Hazleton on November 16th.  The charge is $8. Mayor Warner wishes to attend.  George made a motion to pay the $8.00 and have Mayor Warner attend the breakfast, 2nd by Favire, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

We received a letter from Mr. Stozenski regarding his issues with the property next door to him.  There has been a hearing scheduled for December 5th.  The letter will not be read because its very lengthy but the matter is being taken care of.


We received a letter from White Haven regarding the fire protection with the Volunteer Fire Co for next year.  The cost remains at $3300.00.


We also received a written bid from James E Jarick for snow removal and plowing.  The same as last year, $65.00/hr for plowing or salting & cindering; $39.50/yd for salt & cinders mixed; $59.50/yd for extra salt.  No other bids were received by the Borough.


George motioned to pass Res. #3 of 2006 accepting the fire protection agreement with the White Haven Volunteer Fire Co for $3300.00 for 2207, 2nd by Fisher, roll call all in favor, none opposed,

RES #3 OF 2006-accepting the agreement with White Haven Volunteer Fire Co for $3300.00 for 2007.


Favire made a motion to pass RES. #4 of 2006 accepting the proposal for snow plowing and cindering from James E Jarick for 2007 a the above rates, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

RES. #4 OF 2006 accepting the bid from James E Jarick for snowplowing and cindering for 2007 at $65/hr for plowing or salting & cindering; $39.50/yd for salt/cinder mix; $59.50/yd for extra salt.

QUESTIONS:


George asked that everyone from the audience speak loudly so that the tape recorder can catch everyone’s comments.


Paul Rogan asked what is being done and will be done to the people that don’t hook up.  George replied that unfortunately Atty. McCormick isn’t here and neither is anyone from Entech Engineering both of whom we thought would be here tonight.  We will look into getting an answer next meeting.  Paul Rogan stated he has a situation on his property where the neighbor’s grinder pump is on his property and it will have to be moved.  George said she would speak with Atty. McCormick and get back to him. 


Cassie Cassarella, 48 William Dr, has information about having a playground put in at the lake.  She indicated she has received a lot of support.  On the website there was info about possible recreation grants.  George said that Jill Rosenstock is interested in attending a class on grant writing and is actually going to one.  The September one was cancelled but she will go to the next one.  If you can give Jill the information that would be great.  Thank you for all of your help, it’s appreciated.


Harold Cadwallader said he tried getting a playground in about 10 years ago and the biggest problem was getting insurance.  It’s very costly.  

Harold asked if trees that fall down on Borough roads who’s responsible to clean the trees up?  There is a tree that fell and is lying on the road that needs to be removed by his house.  George will have it checked out and taken care of.  Discussion followed.


Bill Thornton, 1307 Lakeview Dr-there is a streetlight by his home that previously was paid by several residents and now has become his sole responsibility.  He is paying $12 to $13 per month. Lights in the Borough can help in preventing vandalism, crime, etc.  He feels council should consider the idea of having the Borough take over paying for the light.  He said that he could stop paying for it and let it go dark but would ask council to consider his request.  Discussion ensued. Individual homeowners pay for the other lights in the Borough.  The only lights that are paid for by the Borough are the light at the Community House and the light at the ballpark/beach.


Brief discussion ensued about the dam valve repair.  The lake has filled up a little from the rain so that delays any work.  There is some progress being made.  It’s moving along. There was concern about all the tree stumps and that in some areas they are only about 3 feet below the surface of the water.  Good as a fish habitat.

RECEIPTS: READ
  





$  839.72

H.A Berkheimer, EIT



$  171.07

Luzerne County Delinquent Taxes



$   50.00

Building Permits



$  150.00

Contractors Permits



$  195.00

Garbage Fees Collected



$    3.00

Copies of Minutes



$23672.00

Sewer Fees Collected, July & August



$ 4000.00

Sewer Connection Fees Coll.



$37080.00

Luzerne Cty. Comm Develp-for Barletta 






App. #1

BILLS:
READ 



$   67.04

H. A. Berkheimer, Admin & Comm.- Sept



$   32.06

PP&L Sept. 2 Streetlights



$ 3189.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, Nov. Garbage Coll.



$  150.00

Journal Newspapers-Spec.Mtg. & garbage 







Ad; Plann Comm. Mtg. Ad



$  213.20

Citizens Voice-Garbage Ad



$  285.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, Nov Salary &






Sewer Ord.



$  525.00

Inland Water Sports-remove top/side 






grates @ dam



$    8.00

PSAB, breakfast mtg,”Wake up to the






Issues”, for mayor 



$  800.00

Bill Warner, Mayors salary-3 qtrs



$  888.02

FNCB – Interest on Loan



$  138.00

PA Assoc of Boroughs, 2007 dues



$ 1551.50

Bulls Eye Const-clear weeds, rocks @






catch basins & drain ditches, use of






dump tk & spraying weeds



$ 1504.00

Bulls Eye Const-cut, chip & remove 






overhanging branches on all rds, use of






dump tk & hauling



$ 2053.50

Bulls Eye Const-clear weeds on dam, 






trim all rds of weeds incl. Hollenback 



$   49.00

Borton Lawson Eng-Dam Const Svc-outlet

$   54.61
Verizon- Telephone 10/7 to 11/6

$   40.00
Postmaster, 2007 PO Box 14 rental

$   88.83
Bodnar Sales & Svc-repair copy machine

$  337.50
Atty. Maier, Zoning Hearing-Seiferheld, 


Carter & Diebenedetto

$  195.00
Veritex PA Reporting Co-Zoning Hearing


Seiferheld, Carter & Diebenedetto

$  200.00
Tom Carter-taking care of beach 2, 2006


Motion to pay the bills was made by George, 2nd by Favire, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Mayor Warner stated he received a call from a resident that there are a lot of cats in her yard.  They are getting out of control.  People are putting out boxes for them to live in and feeding them.  If you are feeding them and putting out boxes that’s your cat.  You can call the SPCA to take care of that.

Mayor Warner said he had to ask three young adults to get out of the lake bottom last week.  It’s pretty muddy and can be 2 or 3 feet deep.  There was a stray truck parked by the outlet along side 1109 and the neighbor had to chase them away.  If you see anyone strange like that you can call 911 to get rid of them.

Mayor Warner said he chased a lady away from the spillway who was taking rocks.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:


George indicated that we have been discussing the proposed wetlands ordinance, had a public hearing and the reaction was pretty positive.  We had some good information from the Planning Commission.  We will advertise the possible passage of the wetlands ordinance for our December meeting.

George motioned to advertise the Wetlands Ordinance for passage at the December meeting, 2nd by Favire, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:


We had the first reading of the 2007 budget.  Motion was made by George to accept the 1st reading of the 2007 budget, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


George read the bids for garbage collection for 2007. We asked for two bids; one for garbage & recycling pickup and the 2nd bid for garbage, recycling & 1 bulk pickup.





Garbage & Recycling

w/Bulk Pickup

Keystone Sanitation:
$46,300



$49,700

JP Mascaro & Sons:

$42,096



$46,056

Waste Management:

$80,900



$87,910


A discussion ensued about whether to take the bid with or without the bulk pickup.  A show of hands from the residents present indicated that the majority wanted the bulk pick up next year.

George motioned to accept the bid from JP Mascaro & Sons for Garbage, Recycling and 1 bulk pickup for $46,056.00, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Favire, 2nd by George, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary

